
Debate  turns  ugly  as  Tahoe
snowmobilers  fear  forest
closures
By Benjamin Spillman, Reno Gazette-Journal

The debate over snowmobile access in the Tahoe National Forest
has taken an ugly turn with a spate of emails, social media
posts  and  online  comments  filled  with  foul  and  abusive
language.

Several people pushing for more restrictions on snowmobiles in
the 800,000-acre forest that straddles the Sierra Crest have
been the targets of online abuse.

The  problem  has  gotten  bad  enough  that  Forest  Service
officials disabled a portion of the online comment system when
they suspected people used it to target other commenters with
nasty emails.
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